DRAFT

MINUTES OF LDWA LONDON GROUP AGM, 18 FEBRUARY 2016
Present

Christopher Hedley, Keith Lane, Colin Saunders, Paul Tilley, Corinne Thompson, Lonica Vanclay, Gordon Parker, Peter Charlton, Peter Aylmer, Ron Williamson, Marita Sanders,  Dave Williams, Susanne Waldschmidt, Chris Dent, Alan Knight, Paul Lawrence, Roderick Smith, Adam Dawson, Catherine Fox (Chair), Douglas Robinson
Apologies

Nigel Barraclough, Godfrey O’Callaghan, Landy Garnsey, Chris Ketteringham, Lois Elliott, Steve Plested, John and Gail Elrick, Susan Cannell
1. Minutes of last meeting

CF explained that matters arising would be picked up under other agenda items. 
Minutes were approved.
2. Secretary’s report

DR said that the number of primary members was now 467 – up from 455 last February. Of these, 171 were female and 235 were male – the gender of the others was unknown. There were now 788 total members, of whom 285 were female and 384 male – the gender of the others being unknown. 

3. Treasurer’s report.

RS tabled the accounts which had been circulated to members beforehand. In summary, expenditure exceeded income by £358 but the group still has £3718 in the bank. In this respect, London was not exceptional – some groups had considerably more. 

GP explained that part of the explanation for the expenditure exceeding income was due to higher costs of the Founders. There had been increased donations and purchase of more equipment such as for the electronic timing.

It was also noted that some of the ideas for spending excess money which had been proposed at last year’s AGM, had been taken forward – the first aid course and thank you meal for helpers. Members were asked if there were any other ideas for spending the excess money and the committee agreed to look at whether or not to run another first aid course.






Action: committee
There were no further questions about the accounts and they were approved.

4. Walk secretary’s report

AD tabled his report which had been circulated to members beforehand. In summary, it had been another successful year with 84 social walks attracting over 1294 people. Attendance on walks varied from 38 to 3 with 14 being the average. All walks had reports which had been put on the website. Walks had been geographically spread in and around London. He expressed his thanks to all the 31 walk leaders.
There had also been 2 weekends away – Liverpool and Lake District.
Three competitions had been run in 2015 and another was underway in 2016 – for best photo of a London event. These were well received. 
Looking ahead, there was a full programme of walks till October and weekends away in the Lakes and Peak District. One issue which AD was looking at was the balance between Saturday and Sunday walks at the weekend. He was concerned that there were too many on Saturday and he will try to redress the balance in 2016.
5. Social events.

CF reported that, despite not having a social secretary, there had been 2 social events in 2015:

· an evening with presentations on the Joys Challenge walks by DR and CD along with AD’s trip to Ascension Island which about 20 people attended:
· Christmas dinner, which about 30 people attended.

CF said that we would always welcome more ideas for social events.
6. Website report

AD reported that the website had been updated and news and walk reports were regularly put up on it. He mentioned that we had looked into developing a forum where members could exchange views and ideas but had decided to put that on hold until national had developed a policy on this. 
Members complemented AD on the improvements in the website.

7. Founders report.

GP tabled his report which had been circulated beforehand. He expressed his thanks to the marshals, supporters and walk leaders with special thanks to Surrey for the loan of some electronic equipment and Tony and Mary for assisting with its use.
GP said that anecdotal evidence suggested that Saturday might be a better day then Sunday and we will keep it for 2016. He also thought that the electronic timing worked well and we should keep it. He thought that the food was fine, as usual, but we might need some more savoury items in 2016.

He thought that the new route worked well but he would look again at the stretches across Blackheath and along the NDW. It was agreed that we should keep the steep ascent up St Martha’s in the long route.

This year would be the 20th anniversary event and members were asked for ideas to commemorate it. A special mug was suggested.
GP said that non-members seemed to make up fewer that 25% of the total entrants but we would look again at how to encourage them to join. He was also open to ideas on how to promote it more. A flier to hand out at other events was suggested.. 
8. Challenge walks

SW reported that so far she has 11 volunteers to help with the Dorset 100. She would really like 20-30. Dorset group are being very supportive and it should be a fun weekend. A reminder will be sent out to encourage more members to help.
DR reported that London has agreed to help run the breakfast stop in 2017 event in North Yorkshire and CP 2 in 2018 in Kent. A call for volunteers will be made later. London had declined to run the 2019 100 largely as it should not be held in the South-east again after Kent.

GP raised the possibility of London running another challenge walk and this time, it would be in the city. It could be based on Rob Myers London Parks walk. It was noted that IT reception should be good and refreshments readily available. CH thought that it would fit well with the proposed London City Park initiative. CS said that previously, we had run a Capital Ring challenge and experience of that had been a bit mixed - after initial support, numbers of entrants fell away quickly.
AGM approved the idea in principle and GP will form a small working group to look at the feasibility and report back to next year’s AGM. 

Action: GP
9. New Constitution

DR introduced this. It was based on a template produced by national and would replace the current one which had evolved over the years and was not easy to follow. A copy had been sent to all members beforehand. However, DR said that prior to the meeting he had received a thoughtful comment from PT with which he agreed. He was proposing minor amendments to clauses 6.1 and 6.6 which would now say:
6.1 The Committee shall convene an Annual General Meeting of the Group between 1January and 31 March each year.  The time and venue, together with details of any substantive motions, shall be notified to members  through Strider or other appropriate channels at least 21 days before the date of the meeting.

6.6 At least 8 weeks prior to the actual or likely time of the AGM, Members shall invited to submit substantive motions to the Committee. These shall be submitted to the Committee not less than 4 weeks before the meeting and shall include the names of the proposer and seconder who shall be members of the.

These were approved subject to removing the word “substantive”.

10. Motions from Members
DR reported that none had been received.

11. Election of committee

· Catherine Fox said that she was standing down as chair. Peter Aylmer said that he was willing to stand as chair and this was approved.

· Adam Dawson said that he was willing to continue as walks secretary and this was approved.

· Roderick Smith said that he was willing to continue as treasurer and this was approved.

· Douglas Robinson said that he was willing to continue as secretary and this was approved.
· Gordon Parker said that he was willing to continue as Founders organiser and this was approved.

· Keith Lane said that he was willing to stand as webmaster and this was approved.
Members thanked the committee for all its work with special thanks to CF for her work as chair.

12. AOB

GP reported that the committee had received an email from national about attracting new members. This had been prompted by a drop in membership numbers. It was suggested that groups might appoint a publicity officer. The new committee will consider this but would welcome suggestions on how to attract new members. 
Douglas Robinson

February 2016
